
ad sciurus 
THE SQUIRREL 

The smell of bread is currently filling the school and is making 
everyone feel hungry! The children are so enjoying the baking 
and I really hope they come home and ask to bake some more at 
home. I particularly liked a child’s bread that had made Jesus on 
the crucifix and wrote ‘Jesus has risen’, which is a fabulous pun 
and he definitely did rise when he was put into the oven! Each 
year group have nominated a ‘star baker’ to be put through to 
the Lanesend Bake Off  tomorrow, where each of the star bakers 
will independently create their own loaves and the winner will 
be Lanesend Baker of the Year!  

The ‘eggcellent’ Egg Hunt is well underway and has been 
superbly managed by the TAC team. I would like to thank them 
for their ‘eggtraodinary’ organisational skills and I would also like 
to thank our families for all the egg donations for the egg hunt. 
You smashed it! 

We have one more day of the term and we are finishing off with 
an Easter Assembly in the morning and bunny ear parade; do 
not forget to wear your bunny ears with pride in the morning. 
There is also an inter-house egg and spoon race with the finals 
being run with real eggs, which I am sure will be very 
entertaining for everyone. We finish at normal time tomorrow 
ready for the Easter break. This also means that we are two thirds 
of the way through the school year and we only have 61 school 
days left until the end of the academic year. It will go very quickly. 
I am also hoping for some warmer and sunnier days!  

When we return after the Easter break we will only have three 
weeks until our Coronation Festival on the Field. I really wanted 
to do a community event for the King’s Coronation and invite 
families to come and enjoy an afternoon with our children 
celebrating all together. We have booked the bouncy castles, we 
are going to have some live music, craft activities, year group 
performances, ice cream, a sweet trolley, games and of course an 
afternoon tea. I do hope that you can join us for the afternoon 
and we can celebrate this historical moment together. A form was 
sent home earlier this week to complete as we are asking for a 
small donation to help put on the event. After Easter we will also 
send out a form to order a cream tea on the day. I do now need 
you all to do a sunny dance and keep the rain away!  

During the Easter break the Den is open. If you require the Den 
we will be able to accommodate late booking if you call the 
office by the end of the day tomorrow. We have shortened some 
of the sessions so that the provision can remain viable. Thank you 
for your support.  

Over the Easter break, Mr Andre is sending out a home learning 
Sway with lots of activities on for the children to complete and 
keep everyone busy over the spring days. There are some lovely 
activities on there to do and share together. For Year 6, the team 
are going to send home some learning packs to support their 
upcoming assessments. This is just to keep practising skills and 
building confidence ready for May.  

When we return on Monday 17th April, we begin our last ever 
whole school curriculum focus on Crayola and the ‘Power of 
Creativity’. This will focus on lots of art and design activities as 
well as looking at the history of textiles, art, the development of 
colour, sculpture, light in science and looking at natural dyes; 
there is so much to learn and discover. We have arranged visits to 
the Quay Arts Centre in Newport. We are hoping to have artists in 
school too. For KS2 we hope that we might have a trip to the 
Design Museum in Kensington and a trip either to the 
Southampton Art Gallery or the Sculpture Garden in Salisbury. I 
think I would like to be a child at school again!  

The first week back we have planned to begin creating our 
Queen’s Garden from the designs that the children created 
earlier in the year. I would love some help from families to come 
in on this day and help us create. If you can spare a morning or an 
afternoon, please let Laura in the office know and we can begin 
organising. The children really did come up with some lovely ideas 
and although we cannot create all of them, we have picked out 
the ideas that were repeated lots of times and used those as the 
main focus of our two garden areas that we are thinking about.  

Our Year 4s also go off on their Little Canada adventure for the 
weekend on Friday 21st April—Sunday 23rd April 2023. The 
children yesterday made a countdown calendar which I thought 
was just lovely! In the summer term I will plan a Year 3 Little 
Canada meeting and book for next year too. For the Year 4s, we 
will do a watersports meeting and for the Year 5s I will confirm if 
France is affordable for next year. Fingers crossed! 

Can I ask that when we return after the Easter break we return 
wearing the correct uniform, and that we are on time for school. 
I always welcome the children in whatever time they arrive but I 
know how being late impacts the children; walking into a 
classroom when the day has started, so let’s help our children to 
be here, everyday on time. I would really love for our attendance 
to return to pre-Covid levels, I was always proud that the children 
loved coming into school and it would be great to have a 100% 
day again before I leave.  

I just want to share a lovely moment with you. When schools 
changed from Middle to Primary the representative from the 
Local Authority did not want us to move onto this site, but remain 
in the Love Lane site as they believed that as a school we would 
always be less than half full. Over the years we have continued to 
grow and we went over our pan of 420, but our limit has always 
been 450 pupils and we have never quite got to that number. 
However, the day has come and we are now completely full. This 
is an amazing moment for us all and continues to show us that 
families see the magic that is Lanesend.  

This week we welcomed Harrison in Tanzanite class, Year 4. 
Welcome to our Lanesend family Harrison.  

Have a wonderful Easter break. Enjoy time together, have fun and 

eat chocolate! Caroline Sice  
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FOR YOU 

The final Shrek Trip payment of 

£10 is due tomorrow to secure 

places on the trip.   
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Whole School Attendance: 

95.2% 

Dates for your Diary  

Monday 17th April—

Summer Term begins  

Friday 21st April—Year 4 

children at Little Canada 

Friday 21st April—

Watersports Year 5 begins 

Fridays 1pm-4pm UKSA 

A huge well done to Bella 

Cockburn for your girl 

guiding badge. Superstar!  

Well done to Diwata Vu 

who performed solo ballet 

at the Isle of Festival of 

Dance. We are so proud!  
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Use these prompts with your children at home to start a conversation about 

their week in school... 

Reception— Talk to me about... making Miffy Bread, the meaning of 
Easter, bunny ears, Easter Egg hunt, Sing Up  

Words to use... new life, grain, harvest, flour, rise, prove,  

Tips for the week... Mr Andre will be sharing an Easter Sway to complete 
for home learning over the holiday. 

We have been reading... Dr Seuss and The Lion Inside.  

Year 1— Talk to me about....Easter. Re-tell the Easter story with me.   
Words to use... Easter, cross, egg, tomb, resurrect.  

Tips for the week...help me practise measuring in maths- length, mass 
and capacity.  

We have been reading.....the Easter story.  
Year 2—Talk to me about ... bread 

Words to use … dough, yeast, salt, flour, sugar, water, knead, mix, prove. 

Tips for the week...Remember TTRockstars to help us with our 
multiplication 

We have been reading... The far away tree 

Year 3 – TALK TO ME ABOUT your Lanesend Bake Off design 

WORDS TO USE Easter, dough, shape, knead 

TIPS FOR THE WEEK during assessments, give all questions a good go 
even if unsure of the answer. 

WE ARE READING Charlotte's Web, by EB White 

Year 5— Talk to me about... how my assessments have been this week. 

Words to use... regular, irregular, polygon, perimeter, rectilinear. 
Tips for the week... Calculate the perimeter of a regular polygon by 

multiplying the length of one side by the number of sides it has. 
We have been reading... ‘Secrets of A Sun King’ by Emma Carroll. 
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SKILL OF THE MONTH 
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 There is still time to sign up for this year’s School’s Walk for 

Walk the Wight... 

https://www.mountbatten.org.uk/swtw#:~:text=Your%

20child's%20mission%2C%20should%20they,them%20to%

20complete%20the%20challenge! 

Are you interested in hosting  foreign students this 

summer? This is a great source of income and also a 

great way to learn a new  language and all about a 

different culture too! Please email 

ruth.gangonells@lanesendpri.iow.sch.uk for more 

information. Thank you.  
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